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an, Taguig City 1630

June 13,2017

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
Secretariat Building, PICC Complex
Roxas Boulevard, Pasay City, 1307

Attn:  Director justina F. Callangan
Corporate Governance and Finance Department

Re: SEC Memorandum Circular No. 11, Series of 2014
{Template for Publicly-Listed Companies’ Websites)

Dear Director Callangan,

We are writing in response to your letter dated May 15, 2017, which was received by
Jackstones, Inc. (the “Corporation”) on June 06, 2017 with regards the above-referenced matter.

In your letter dated May 15, 2017, you advised the Corporation that it is in violation of the
aforementioned Memorandum Circular for not having a website as of date. Further, you directedt the
Corporation to immediately develop its own website and to explain why it should not be penalized

for non-compliance with SEC Memorandum Circular No. 11, Series of 2014 within ten {10} days from
receipt of the tetter or until June 16, 2017.

We beg the indulgence of your Honorable Office for the Corporation’s failure to comply with
the requirements of the Memorandum Circular of a website. As indicated in its previous disclosures,
several shareholders of the Corporation entered into a Memorandum of Agreement last October
2014 which resulted in the change of control and management of the Corporation. Hence, all

members of the Board of Directors as well as all corporate officers are new and were only elected on
November 21, 2014.

Consequently, the Board of Directors and Management are working hard to comply with the
requirements of the Commission, most especially the website for corporate disclosures. As a matter
of fact, the Corporation engaged the services of a web developer as early as July 16, 2016. However,
due to unforeseen circumstances, Management failed to monitor the progress of the project.

On behalf of the members of the board of directors of the Corporation and management, we

undertake to comply with the requirements of SEC Memorandum Circular No. 11, Series of 2014 and
establish the required website as soon as possible.

We further assure this Honorable Office that we undertake to fully comply with all the
procedural and reportorial requirements of the SEC and PSE, with full knowledge of the

responsibility of the Corporation and its management to disclose any material fact to the investing
public and to this Honorable Office.

Thank youn for your kind attention.




